PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

NOVEMBER 15, 2016
1. CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:01 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. ROLL CALL:

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Robert Rose

Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Patricia Treharne

A quorum was established.

STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
     
Office Manager, Kim Ball
       
Admin Assistant, Mindy Mohler
Captain, Steve Oberly

    
 Engineer, Derek Day
     

Firefighter, Jon Arnold
Firefighter, Branden Mohler
    
 Firefighter, Josh Doak
     
Firefighter, Roland Pfetsch
PUBLIC PRESENT:


Steve Bowyer



Sue Drinen



Len Friedlund

Bob Timberman

3. ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
Chairman Drinen reported that the PSPRS system will be adjusting the current rates and he would like to make it a future agenda item to discuss the rate changes and the total amount due to PSPRS by the District for their portion that is owed back due to the retroactive rate change. 
4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  OCTOBER 25, 2016
Chairman Drinen explained that all minutes will be stamped as “Draft” until they are approved at future board meetings at which time the Clerk will sign them and the Office Manager will file them away. Chairman Drinen asked the board if they had any corrections to the minutes. There were no corrections. Minutes were approved as submitted. 
5. CORRESPONDENCE:

None. 
6. FINANCIAL REPORTS: 
Chief Welsch explained that we are still a little over spent in the payroll/personnel category due to the seasonal employees that were just recently paid but things will start to level out. Chairman Drinen stated that the total expenses are right on track, even including salaries and overtime categories. Chief Welsch stated that the Health Reimbursement Account payments are on track as well.  
7. OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  OCTOBER 2016:
Member Treharne asked what the names on the Out of District Report represented. Admin. Assistant Mohler explained that we were either unable to collect from the insurance company, the insurance company denied the payment due to lack of proper insurance or we were not able to make contact with an adjuster at the insurance company and we have since started the billing process of billing the driver. 
B.  Monthly Run Log Comparison Report: OCTOBER 2016:
It was discussed that the Year to Date totals for calls was exactly where it was at this time last year. 
8. CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue
1. Chief Welsch stated that the current smoke in the area was due to a prescribed burn on the South side of the 240 Rd. This burn should be around a 1200 acre burn. 
Chief Welsch spoke of a house fire on Big Sky Rd that happened this past weekend. C-Shift was alerted and quickly put the fire out. He said he did the fire investigation Sunday morning and it appeared that the fire started due to the florescent light being used on the back porch. He stated those types of lights are not meant to hang upside down. The light caught the fixtures plastic base on fire and that spread to a plastic chair, fake porch grass and eventually a propane tank and then the house itself. 

The back half of the house was lost and there was smoke damage to the inside of the rented house. 
2. No EMS to report on.

3. No Rescue to report on.

4. Chief Welsch stated that the Department’s health insurance will only be going up by 5% for the upcoming fiscal year.
B. UPDATE ON LEGISLATIVE ISSUES:

Chief Welsch said that there were no surprises on any of the voted in legislature. 
C. AFDA UPDATE: 
Chief Welsch reported that the AFDA conference will be January 12th – 14th of 2017and he will get the agenda and registration information to the Board when available. The mandatory classes will be part of the conference this time. 
D. COMMUNICATION:

Chief Welsch said the FCC approved the South site tower. We are waiting on the equipment to be installed and then the tower should be up and radio service improved. 
E. Annexation Project Update:

Chief Welsch explained that letters were sent out to all homeowners at Newman Park but he has not heard anything back as of yet. 
9. RESOLUTION 2016-06 SMITH PROPERTY ANNEXATION:
Chief Welsch stated that Mr. Smith has a 12 acre parcel off Fox Ranch Rd and has written the appropriate letter asking to be annexed into the Fire District. Currently the parcel is listed as agricultural but that will change as soon as he starts building his home and the County reassesses the land. 
Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to adopt Resolution 2016-06. 

Member Rose moved and Member Barnes seconded. 

The motion passed unanimously. 
10. ELECTION RESULTS PROP 408:

Chief Welsch stated that Prop 408 passed with a total of 389 Yes votes and 233 No votes. Chief Welsch feels that the Prop would have passed with a higher total if he had had some examples of how little the community’s property taxes would have changed. He also thinks that the community will be seeing an increase in the assessed values, but thinks that the increase will only go up about a penny or two. 
Chief Welsch explained he will be putting a Thank You letter in the newspaper. He also stated that he will be informing each of the shifts how to calculate the total taxes for each property and also show them how to read our budget so they are prepared to answer any community members questions if they have any on the new Prop and how their rates will be affected. 
11. SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:

None.
12. FUTURE AGENDA TOPICS:

PSPRS Rate Changes.
13. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:
Bob Timberman asked about the status of the Departments new generator. Chief Welsch explained that we have ordered the Generator and hopes the work will be done by mid December. He stated that we will also be leveling out the uneven concrete in the front of the bays and that we were unable to create a permanent ramp to the back of the building so he is working on getting a metal, movable ramp that we can put up when we need it. 

Len Friedlund stated that his quarterly Community Watch meeting will be Wednesday, November 16 at 6:30 and he will be having a presentation/discussion on the areas flood issues. Chief Welsch mentioned the upcoming EEOC table top exercises that will take place on November 29 at 10 am at the Department. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:29 P.M.

NEXT MEETING:
DECEMBER 20, 2016 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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